

CLUB NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 2020 Hello to you all, another newsletter packed full of important stuff. May I also remind you that the current newsletter together with the current calendar and other information is available on demand at our web-site www.landsendshootingclub.co.uk. - PLEASE READ, DIGEST, REMEMBER AND ACT.

RANGE CLOSED - 27TH DECEMBER 2020 AND 3RD JANUARY 2021

AGM - 2020.

As previously informed the club will not be holding an attended annual general meeting this year. However, some business still has to be dealt with and with this newsletter you will find a copy of last years minutes and a copy of the club account statement, it is important to read them and forward any queries to the Secretary. The Committee has decided that it will hold a very short meeting to act as the statutory AGM on the designated date, 6th December 2020. As it stands at the moment there are no items requiring a vote, the whole Committee, with one exception, has expressed a wish to re-stand for 2021. There may be a space on the Committee and if you would like to nominate any Full member for the vacancy then please do so by email to the Secretary or by entering the details on the sheet displayed in the club house. Please ensure you have the permission of the nominee and that you have a seconder and that the nominee is prepared to attend meetings. Also if you have any items for any other business then please email them to the Secretary to arrive by 18th November. A full agenda will be then sent out and, if there are any items that do require a vote then you will be invited to do so by email, hopefully there will be none and the designated AGM can be very short just to satisfy the Constitutional requirement.

BULLET HEADS and FIREARMS

The club still has a stock of

.38 lead RNFP heads @ £27 / .44 RNFP heads @ £30 and .45 RN heads @ £30 all for box of 500 .38/357 Long Barrel revolver @ £560 Ruger 10/22 with a scope @ £250 Ruger 10/22 standard @ £290 (almost new) both with black synthetic stocks.

Most of the above firearms come with additional items such as magazines, speed-loader etc.

Please contact the Secretary for details.

NOVEMBER 29th 2020

The club will hold a multi stage combined .22 Practical Pistol and Practical Shotgun shoot on this Sunday, interested members please register your intention to attend by emailing the Secretary.

CHRISTMAS FUN SHOOT - 13TH DECEMBER 2020

This will consist of various fun stages and a pasty (£1 each). As usual if you bring a wrapped gift (food/drink £3 - £5) then you will take one away with you. More details of equipment requirement will be emailed closer to the date. However, if you wish to attend and have a pasty then it is vital you email the Secretary with as much notice as you can.

ATTENDANCE LEVELS AND VISITORS.

As was previously mentioned the club will not be enforcing the minimum attendance requirement this year. However, you should all now be aware that in order to comply with Home Office rules the club must provide details of any member who has not attended for any 12 month period, this is not Jan-Dec but any 12 month period. If you are one of these members then you may or may not be contacted by the Police for reasons. Also, if you have not made any attendances at all during 2020 and not given reasons to the club this may affect your renewal.

VISITORS: The fee for Visitors has been set at £3 for many years, despite the subscriptions having risen several times. The Committee has therefore decided to increase the fee to £5. All visitors must satisfy the current legal requirements to visit, such as Full member of a Home Office approved club AND a current firearm certificate, and all visitors will be supervised and monitored for safety. The new fee will apply immediately.

FIXTURES FOR 2021: See reverse

IMPORTANT - Obviously due to current circumstances any or all of the above may be postponed/changed/cancelled so please check the website. All such changes will be entered on the Notice Board section of the website.